
NEV ADA DEPARTMENT OF WILDLIFE 

NEV ADA BOARD OF WILDLIFE COMMISSIONERS 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ACT UPON A REGULATION 

Notice of Hearing for the Adoption of Regulations of the 
Nevada Board of Wildlife Commissioners 

LCB File No. R082-23-Commission General Regulation 512 

The Nevada Board of Wildlife Commissioners will hold a public hearing at 8:30 a.m. on January 

27, 2024 at the Sparks Legislative Building 745 Fourth St. Sparks, NV 89436. The purpose of the 

hearing is to receive comments from all interested persons regarding the adoption of regulations that 

pertain to Chapter 488 and 503 of the Nevada Administrative Code. A Zoom link is provided below 

for those individuals that are unable to attend in person. 

I/ you wish to make public comment, please use this link for Friday, January 26, 2024: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86749955371 ?pwd=dnN3Wm55MnhRc0k0UnljMmxVM3VoUT09 
Passcode: 142089 

I/you wish to make public comment, please use this link/or Saturday, January 27, 2024: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86096552018?pwd=TmZlaEtUZzBjSFpReHFvc3ZmTys0dz09 
Passcode: 859244 

The following information is provided pursuant to the requirements of NRS 233B.0603: 

1. The need for and the purpose of the proposed regulation or amendment:

NAC 488.455- 488.470

The Department is proposing an amendment to NAC 488.455- 488.470 to change the
motor restrictions on Knott Creek Reservoir in Humboldt County. The current regulation
restricts the speed at which one can operate their vessel on Knott Creek Reservoir,
however, it does not restrict the type of motor that can be used. If approved, this change
would allow only vessels without motors and vessels which are powered by electric
motors on Knott Creek Reservoir. The Department is proposing this amendment based
on numerous requests over the past several years from anglers who recreate at Knott
Creek Reservoir. Knott Creek Reservoir is a remote, scenic high elevation lake in the
Pine Forest Range in Humboldt County which sits on the edge of a Wilderness Area.
Recreationists who visit this reservoir expect a peaceful experience in a beautiful place;
the constant noise from two-stoke motors trolling on the lake all day is not what most
people want to experience. Knott Creek Reservoir is a fairly small lake (216 acres), so an
electric motor is sufficient to allow anglers troll around the reservoir.

At the September 2023 Nevada Board of Wildlife Commissioners (NBWC) meeting, a
petition was received through the Eureka County Game Board to Manage Wildlife to also
change the motor restrictions on Tonkin Reservoir (Eureka County) to allow only vessels
without motors and vessels which are powered by electric motors on Tonkin Reservoir.
The need for this regulation change is the same reasoning as was given for Knott Creek
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